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The drought of the past two years strongly influenced the research programme. However, the 
Management Committee of SAAGA decided that research should get top priority. This is a wise 
decision because once a project has been started it can not be switched on and off. 
If one looks through the seven Yearbooks that appeared, since 1977, there is no doubt that we 
have come a long way and have made excellent progress. In this volume there is ample 
evidence that we are beginning to get on top of the Phytophthora Root Rot problem. In fact, as 
far as chemical control is concerned we have made remarkable progress and this is recognized 
internationally. However, the Root Rot problem is not solved. We have learnt to live with it — at 
a cost. Research in this field must continue. 
Results of research on tissue culture progressed well and in this field we are probably ahead of 
time. It is almost a case of a solution looking for a problem. With the introduction of the 
Avocado Improvement Scheme, tissue culture will play an important role. The Improvement 
Scheme is solidly backed by research. 
In this year's programme great emphasis is placed on those factors that adversely influence 
fruit physiology, which result in pulp spot, grey pulp and vascular discolouration. These are 
extremely complex problems and call for team work and co-ordination. We will never solve 
these disorders as long as Fuerte is our most important export cultivar, but there are some 
extremely encouraging results as can be seen in this issue. 



 

 


